

LiveWell Tobacco Free Living

Meeting Agenda

April 12, 2021

Location: Zoom

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86845211666?pwd=TjlxSTE0a3JOOW5LakR5bDM4blBCZz09

Item	Notes	Action step
1. Welcome & Introductions		
2. Partner Endorsements & Po Request – Joey, Samantha, Laura	Joey and Samantha are updating a previously used T21 endorsement letter to include a flavor ban and including vaping into the local clean indoor air act, and then sending it to organizations that previously endorsed T21 in Lawrence. Joey, Samantha, and Laura are creating a one-pager that includes research about harms of tobacco specifically for youth as well as some policy ideas to address the problems laid out. "Here is a sample policy we created with Public Health Law Center and based on what other communities have passed".	Joey will send the group the one-pager and research brief feedback Are there any new partners we want to engage in the advocacy?
3. Campus Survey – Aftan	Did not get approval to send out the vaping survey via KU student emails, so the survey is not KU-owned. However, the survey is not owned by LiveWell, so the survey can be sent out to other universities – Baker and Haskell. Aftan has reached out to some professors on KU campus already as well. Boys and Girls Club has some social work practicum students/agreements which might be one avenue for getting the survey out. Samantha sent the survey out to Pan-Hellenic. The scholarship halls are their own communities, so they might be a good place to reach out as well: https://housing.ku.edu/hall-director We will try to incentivize students to take the survey – gift card raffles for students. These funds would come from LiveWell.	Send survey out to Haskell and Baker and see if we can get an extension for the KU survey. Michael Monroe was the contact at Haskell previously for

	Edits to the survey? - adding demographics to the survey, including race/ethnicity - maybe adding a disclaimer about the survey being around commercial tobacco use, not ceremonial use - change the question about disposing of the vape product to be asked about peers rather than if the person themselves is disposing of it so they're not responding with a social acceptability bias	advocating for tobacco policy on campus. Laura has reached out recently to the chair of the IRB at Haskell about a different survey and can reach out again when we are ready to send the survey to Haskell as well.
4. Tobacco Retailer Survey Update	Going really well. Dr Harvey was not expecting such a good response rate from retailers. A couple interesting things— one business said they were "exempt" from the T21 law so they were still able to sell to people 18 and over; a manager at another facility shared that they were not aware of the T21 law but when she called at a different time another manager was aware of the law.	
5. BCBS Grant LOA's		
6. T21 initiative Status Update – Aftan & Laura	Meetings with Lawrence commissioners this month: April 14 – Stuart Boley; 3 Douglas County Youth Prevention Board/RESIST will be attending this meeting as well April 22 – Courtney Shipley	
7. Open Space		

8. Workgroup's Next Steps	